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Mr. Thacker advised the Board that our first in-store tasting was conducted last Friday, 
October 25th, at the Tunnel Road store featuring local distiller H&H Distillery. 
Distillery owner, Leah Howard, sold most of her products. Customers seemed to 
genuinely enjoy the event. Vice Mayor Wisler asked if we will have tastings at every store. 
Mr. Thacker advised that any store the product represents is available but is advising 
distillers to conduct tastings in high traffic stores. He explained key rules and procedures 
distillers and the Board must follow to conduct them. 

Mr. Thacker reviewed a visual slide showing September's top 10 brands of spirits sold by the 
ABC Board and compared to the State's top 10. Tito's .750ml vodka remains the top seller 
with Tito's half gallons the second top seller. It is also the top seller in North Carolina. 

BUY-INS REPORT: Mr. Thacker reviewed the Board's 'buy-in' program. Estimated gross 
profit for the month of September was $49,466 and year-to-date is $418,078. The top three 
buy-in profits for the month were Tito's, Hendrick's Gin and Jameson. Discussion followed. 

Mr. Thacker presented a sales analysis slide showing mixed beverage sales growth from 
fiscal years 2013 to 2019. Mixed beverage sales have doubled since 2013 while overall 
sales increased only 61.57%. The robust trend in commercial sales has resulted in better 
profits for the Board. Discussion followed. 

Mr. Thacker informed the Board that new shelving was installed at store #2 
(Hendersonville Road) to add space for more variety of liquors. This was initiated last year 
and budgeted this year at the request of store manager Kathy Brady. 

GENERAL MANAGER'S REPORT: Mr. Combs met with Nikki Reid and Ellen McKinnon of 
the City of Asheville to discuss the potential swap of the City's Charlotte Street property 
(location of Store #4) for the Board's 1 Cherry Street North property. The meeting was the 
first formal discussion of details and as of this day the City has provided no response to the 
proposal. 

Mr. Combs informed Board that the Credit Card Report for staff for part of months of 
August and September is located in the packet for their perusal, questions and comments. 

Mr. Combs advised the Quarterly Distribution letter to the Mayor is also in the board packet. 
The letter reported an 18.6% increase in distributions to the City and County compared to 
2018's first quarter. Discussion followed. 








